Catholic Charities of Central and Northern Missouri
Board Meeting Minutes
June 7, 2017
In Attendance

Rev. Joseph Corel (in for Bishop John R. Gaydos)
Linda McAnany

Lisa Pittman
John Landwehr
Sr. Donna Eggering
Bernie Fechtel
Sr. Kathleen Wegman
Jim Wisch
Judge Patricia Joyce

Mike Maag
Reverend Francis Doyle
Dan Lester
Not In Attendance

Sr. Peggy Bonnot
Deacon Thomas Fisher
Invited Guest

Joe Braddock
Jake Seifert
Leslie Prenger
Linda began the meeting began with prayer.
Approval of Minutes

Linda brought the minutes to the board. Bernie Fechtel made a motion that the minutes be approved; Jim Wisch seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

The Statement of Financial Position and Statement of Activities were brought before the board. Lisa said that the bottom line is that CCCNMO is doing very well. Lisa made mention that our cash is up 14% and our short term investments are up 44%, both in comparison to the prior year. Our short term investments are invested at 1.5%. We are beginning to establish policies around finance and investments so we will soon have guidelines for these as we continue to grow. Our net assets are up 28%. On the Statement of Activities, this is our income statement, our contributions are down 11% due to CCHD contributions which are down $20,000 and the diocesan contribution for salary is down as the director position was vacant for a few months after Michael Van Gundy left and before Dan Lester was hired. Our grants are up 22% due to RIS. Dan mentioned that we received word that our revised projection for this year for arrivals went from 140 to 198. Lisa mentions that net assets are down as our expenses our up quite a bit due to the accounting and audit fees we now pay through the diocese, the acquired Huber contract and occupancy costs, possibly from RIS. Judge Joyce asks about why we have to have an audit every year. Lisa explains that it’s because we have over $750,000 in grants, because we receive federal funds. Also, we are a 501C3. It was also mentioned that the diocese will now begin to pay us a percentage of the CSA appeal instead of per position beginning July 1. So there won’t be any fluctuations. A motion was made to approve the financials by Sr. Kathleen Wegman, SSND, and seconded by Jim Wisch, all approved. 
Dan presented the budget for 2017 – 2018. There was a preliminary budget presented to the board at the last meeting. Dan would like to review a few key pieces to note. CCCNMO will be looking to replace Barbara Ross’ position doing community services – it’s listed under emergency assistance. It’s someone to deal with the calls we get on a regular, daily basis. One of the other highlights, since we have had some flooding in the diocese this spring, we responded as we have in the past. However, typically we responded through the parishes, this year we are responding through our own agency. We have been awarded a grant through Catholic Charities USA of $10,000 to provide assistance to flood victims. We have also been awarded a grant of $20,000 through The Center for Disaster Philanthropy who deal with agencies like ours who are first responders to disasters (agencies who help before federal aid is available). This grant is for a 3 month period for a case manager to help these victims. The area of our diocese that was hit was Gasconade, Phelps and Pulaski counties. One other change, from our March meeting, is the column listed as Warehouse. CCCNMO needs to begin to utilize our donations. How to best meet the needs of the people in our diocese (not refugees or immigrants) without falling on RIS. We have a volunteer we want to bring in part-time to coordinate this program. Dan mentions that the potential is there to make the warehouse a benefit to the CCCNMO and not just a storage facility for RIS. Using this employee would free up case managers from driving around and picking up furniture. Personnel expenses will be up from last year as we will be adding to personnel. The only new expense for program expenses will be for a new database system called Penelope. This will be a flexible database that CCCNMO will also be able to use for disaster relief needs, and every day calls for assistance. CCCNMO also plans to move forward with an emergency assistance vehicle to get Catholic Charities out of Cole and/or Boone counties and provide assistance throughout more rural parts of the diocese. There was discussion regarding the budget and COLA expenses. It was found that once the budget was approved then all the programs within the budget are approved. 
John would like to revisit the Target Impact Grants again in November to perhaps increase the amount an additional $25,000 for next year. Linda mentions that these grants are a nice marketing opportunity.

John Landwehr made a motion to approve the budget; second by Mike Maag, all approved.

Fundraising/Finance Committee Report

Lisa mentioned that the main thing with the finance committee is the CCCNMO Fiscal Policies Guidelines and Financial Records Retention that they have been working on. This will be a living document where revisions will be made off and on. The finance committee is also working on an investment policy. Judge Joyce makes concern on the petty cash and how it’s handled. Lisa mentions that the most money in that account at one given time is $5,000. John makes mention that item XIIIA should be reworded as this isn’t how CCCNMO operates currently. It needs to read that CCCNMO will use the same eligible CPA firm as the diocese but has the option to solicit a competitive bid of our own. The diocese has few choices in auditors than CCCNMO would have so we could solicit possibly cheaper bids. It was made motion that this policy be approved, with changes, by Judge Pat Joyce, and second by Sr. Donna Eggering, and approved by all. 
Jake showed the committee the newsletter. CCCNMO will send out 4 of these a year. This newsletter differs from the one Barbara Ross did for Social Services as it will focus more on what Catholic Charities does and will have a RIS pieces in each. Next one will show the effort of the TIG grants. Jake explained that the newsletter goes to those who have contributed to Catholic Charities within the last year – this time we sent out close to 3,000. Jake reviewed the fundraising to date and the fundraising that shows that past 7 years. The Lenten Appeal as of May 31 shows $183,004.38 and total fundraising to date is $303,004.38 – this total includes pledge balances (credit cards and pledges). 
President’s Report

Linda mentions that Bishop has re-appointed Lisa Pittman, Judge Joyce and herself for an additional three years and they have all agreed to serve. In addition, the bylaws call for an election of officers. All officers have been contacted and all have agreed to serve in their current capacities. Linda McAnany as president, Bernie Fechtel as vice president, Lisa Pittman as treasurer and Sr. Donna Eggering as secretary. John Landwehr makes a motion that we approve all board officers as stated, Jim Wisch seconds, all approved, Linda also asks that all members sign the conflict of interest statement as required for our 990. Also included in the packet shows the CCCNMO 2017 – 2018 calendar. It is also asked that the board review the IRS Form 990 as it was emailed to each board member.
Executive Director’s Report

Dan speaks about the TIG and shows the summary in each packet. CCCNMO is still gathering signed information, etc. in order to process payments. Press release hasn’t been issued yet to show each aware winner. 11 awards were given in the amount of $28,056 total. Three awards have been presented as of the date of this meeting. There was discussion that there should be press coverage. John mentions that the TIG awards this year tried to reach outside of Boone and Cole counties but they were awarded in according to what came in and Dan noted that the word went out in the Catholic Missourian and an email to all priests. Fr. Joe suggested that it go through the deanery meetings also. Dan mentions that there were 16 total TIG applications received where the total ask was $52,000. Dan mentions that we will open each TIG cycle in January through March and distribute funds by end of June. Mike noticed that we went over $3,000 with the TIG grants this time.
Dan mentioned that he went to Sacred Heart School in Sedalia and spoke to several classes. World Refugee Day is coming up along with Café Berlin who is co-hosting a refugee program. RIS is visiting Marshall to be available for those looking for assistance in the immigration process. 
Fr. Joe Corel updated the board about Bishop Gaydos and his recovery. Continued prayers are appreciated. 

Next Meeting

September 6, 2017 at noon at the Catholic Center
Respectfully Submitted: ______________________________________

Secretary:   _____________________________________________________
Date: _____________________

